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REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER & SUPPORT SERVICES



TO THE Lead Member for Customer & Support Services


ON Monday, 13 February, 2006


TITLE : Report on the final cost of the provision of the new Data Centre


RECOMMENDATIONS :

That the report be agreed


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

Report on the additional spend required to complete the new Data Centre


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:

Existing Revenue Budget

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by :

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by :Dave Noon

PROPERTY (if applicable):

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

	


CONTACT OFFICER :

Dave Rogers


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):

Not Applicable


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

Modernising Local Government; e Government; 


DETAILS 

Introduction 

Lead Member gave approval in March 2005 for the provision of a new Data Centre that will see a state of the art facility to take the City Council forward in providing a facility that met the needs of BS7799 and gives us adequate scope for future expansion.

Current Situation

The build of the Data Centre is now complete and Senior Members and Staff have been given the opportunity to view the facilities on offer. Feedback has been very positive. The migration of all services into the building has now commenced and there are over 100 Servers currently located in the new facility that are able to take advantage of the resilient services such as a standby generator and Uninterruptible Power Supplies (UPS). Current date of completion is Summer 2006.

The total cost of the scheme reported and approved by Lead Member at the time was £345,000. After consultation between ICT Services, Finance, John Dooley (Urban Vision) and a review of current spend on the project, the project has actually cost £373701 An overspend against approval of £28,701. This figure includes commitments outstanding of £16096.

The main variances to the original costs relate to additional work, unforeseen at the time of the original approval and equates to an increase of 8.3% on the approved cost. The two main reasons for the increase in spend relates to

new Air Conditioning units in Crompton House at a cost of £11,000 and additional cable work amounting to £12,000. The provision of this additional air conditioning work was necessary when roofing work was being undertaken at Crompton House and the units had to be dismantled to accommodate the work. The existing air conditioning units were failing on a regular basis and given the requirements of the back up Data Centre facility to be stored in Crompton House, a decision was taken to replace the units at that time. Additional cable work was required to facilitate an increase in the number of new servers expected to be installed in future years. The remaining additional costs were related to various building activities such as additional duct work and electrical supplies

Funding Information

The additional costs incurred in the project can be met from the existing Disaster Recovery budget where there is an under spend this year of approx £30,000. This under spend is due to the change in contractual dates following the change of supplier 
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